
From: Chambers - Ross J  
Sent: Thursday, 29 September 2016 5:15 PM 

To: 'JMinchinton@qha.org.au' 
Subject: RE: AHA Correspondence - Hospitality Industry (General) Award 2010 

 
Dear Ms Minchinton, 
 
I refer to your email below and the extension request sought by the Australian Hotels Association 
(AHA). I apologise for the delay in responding to your email. 
 
On behalf of Justice Ross, I advise that the extension request has been granted. AHA is to write to the 
Commission by 4:00 pm, 7 October 2016 confirming the provision sought to be varied in the 
Hospitality Industry (General) Award 2010. A formal submission in accordance with direction 1 of the 
Directions issued 26 August 2016 is to be filed with the Commission by 4:00 pm, Thursday 13 October 
2016. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
JO RICHARDSON 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4781 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 

chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 
 
From: Joanna Minchinton [mailto:JMinchinton@qha.org.au]  

Sent: Monday, 26 September 2016 10:16 AM 

To: AMOD 
Subject: AHA Correspondence - Hospitality Industry (General) Award 2010 

 
Good morning, 
 
Please find attached correspondence from the Australian Hotels Association regarding His Honour’s 
directions regarding Group 4 awards as per the Statement and Directions dated 26 August 2016. 
 
We await His Honour’s reply regarding our request.  
 
Joanna  
 
 

Joanna Minchinton 
Employment Relations Manager 
 

(IR Consultant to AHA NT and AHA ACT) 
 

 

mailto:chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au
mailto:JMinchinton@qha.org.au
http://www.qha.org.au/qha-awards-for-excellence.html


 
p. 07 3221 6999  m. 0410 557 128  f. 07 3221 6649 
 

Level 14 Icon Place, 270 Adelaide Street, Brisbane QLD 4000 
 

GPO Box 343, Brisbane QLD 4001 
 

www.qha.org.au 
 
Notice: If you are not the intended recipient please notify the sender or info@qha.org.au immediately and delete all copies. Any 
unauthorised review, use, alteration, disclosure or distribution of this email by an unintended recipient is prohibited.  Any information, 
documentation, or advice contained in this email is provided by the Queensland Hotels Association (QHA) on the basis that you will make 
your own independent assessment of what action is necessary to ensure compliance with the relevant legislation and does not purport to be 
in place of legal professional advice. Whilst all care is taken in preparing this information, documentation or advice, the QHA is not liable for 
any errors or omissions or for any loss or damage suffered (directly or indirectly) as a result of your reliance on this information or for any 
breach by you of your legal or operational obligations. Further, the QHA accepts no liability for any loss occasioned by email that contains 
viruses or other malicious code or for any material of a personal nature. If you would prefer not to receive further emails from the QHA, you 
must send an email to info@qha.org.au with the subject “Unsubscribe”. 
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26 September 2016 
 
 
The Honourable Justice Ross AO  
President 
Fair Work Commission  
11 Exhibition Street  
MELBOURNE VIC 3000  
 
By email: amod@fwc.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Justice Ross 
 
4 yearly review of modern awards—Group 4 awards  
(AM2014/250 and others) 
 
1. We refer to the above matter and hereby confirm the Australian Hotels Association (“the AHA”), 

acts on behalf of the Accommodation Association of Australia (“AAoA”), and the Motor Inn, Motel 
and Accommodation Association (“MIMA”). 

 
2. Further to the Statement and Directions of 26 August 2016, the AHA confirms that the modern 

award it has an interest in is the Hospitality Industry (General) Award 2010 (“HIGA”). The HIGA 
sits in Group 4F. 

 
3. The AHA notes the HIGA is an award subject to the Plain Language process. As a result of this, 

the timeframe for the release of the HIGA exposure draft and subsequent procedures will 
commence in January 2017. 

 
4. The AHA seeks the Commission’s granting of an extension of two (2) weeks to the initial 

direction, as per the Statement and Directions of 26 August 2016, to lodge a short submission 
confirming substantive claims being pursued in respect of the HIGA. Due to internal resourcing 
limitations, the extension will enable the AHA to lodge the required information by 4pm on Friday, 
14 October 2016.  

 
Thank you for your consideration of this request. 
 
Any query in relation to this matter should be directed to Ms Joanna Minchinton at the AHA (Queensland 
Branch). Ms Minchinton can be contacted on (07) 3221 6999 or by email at jminchinton@qha.org.au. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 
John Sweetman AM 
National Director, Workplace Relations 
Email: j.sweetman@ahavic.com.au 
Phone: 03 9654 7100   


